
 

 

 

FOI Ref : 0443FOI1819BC 

 

 

30th January 2019 

 

 

Ms Gillian Lansley 

Email: request-518544-198c63ee@whatdotheyknow.com 

 

 

Dear Ms Lansley, 

 

Re: Request for an Internal Review: 0443FOI1819BC 
 

Thank you for your email dated 25th January 2019, requesting NHS Bradford City CCG to conduct 

an Internal Review on the CCG’s response to your Freedom of Information request referred to 

above.  I have notified NHS Bradford City CCG of your request.   

 

The CCG is sorry to hear you are not satisfied with the response provided.  The review will shortly 

be conducted by someone not originally involved in providing the original response. 

 

Please note that the Information Commissioner’s Office (ICO) recommends that Internal Reviews 

are carried out in a similar timescale to the 20 working days imposed by the Freedom of Information 

Act 2000 on the initial response.  However, the Act itself does not require that internal reviews are 

conducted within this time frame and in some circumstances the ICO accepts that it may take longer 

than this.   

 

Nonetheless the CCG aims to complete its internal review and respond to you within 20 working 

days from receipt of your request for a review. 

 

Please rest assured that I will inform you if the CCG encounters any delays over and above the 

internal target date of 22nd February 2019. 

 

 

Yours sincerely 

 

 
Ian Oultram. 

Senior Associate (FOI Manager) 

eMBED Health Consortium. 
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